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ORDER GRANTING WITHDRAWAL OF CANCELLATION REQUEST
FOLLOWING COMPANY COMPLIANCE AND CLOSING DOCKET 

This matter is before the Tennessee Public Utility Commission upon a Withdrawal 

of Request for Cancellation for Noncompliance (“Cancellation Request”) filed by 

Commission staff participating as a party (“Party Staff”) in this docket on June 11, 2024.  

On April 16, 2024, Party Staff filed a request to cancel the Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity (CCN) issued to REVTEL, LLC (“REVTEL”) for failure to 

comply with its statutory duties of reporting and payment of inspection fees. In its 

Cancellation Request, Party Staff states that because REVTEL has filed its delinquent annual 

revenue reports, updated its small and minority-owned telecommunications business 

participation plan (“SMTB Plan”), and remitted payment of its outstanding inspection fees, 

Party Staff’s request for cancellation is moot and should be withdrawn.1  

1 During this process, Party Staff also learned that REVTEL had changed its name with the Tennessee 
Secretary of State, but has failed to file notice of its name change with the Commission. In its Cancellation 
Request, Party Staff informed REVTEL of its duty to submit written notification of its name change and 
REVTEL has promised to file such notification. (See, Cancellation Request, p. 2). 
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Therefore, upon Party Staff’s confirmation that REVTEL is now in compliance with 

the statutory requirements for which cancellation of its CCN authority was sought, it is 

determined that Party Staff’s request is well-taken and should be granted. 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED THAT: 

The Withdrawal of Request for Cancellation for Noncompliance, filed with the 

Commission on June 11, 2024, is granted and the docket is administratively closed. 

FOR THE TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION: 

Kelly Cashman-Grams, General Counsel 
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